Mass Intentions For The Week



Monday, June 7

Weekday

Mass 7:30am John Trapp (Ray & Joan Buck)

Tuesday, June 8

Weekday

Mass 7:30am Karl Goodwin (Louise & Darla)

Wednesday, June 9

Weekday

Mass 7:30am Judy Chantos

(John Kochvar, Elaine Strako)

Thursday, June 10

Weekday

Mass 7:30am Kate Bunting (Mike, Michelle Bryant)

Friday, June 11

The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus

Mass 7:30am Norma Rippon (Pat (Shaw) Bergloff)

Saturday, June 12

ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME **Mass 4:30pm:** St. Mary Parishioners

Sunday, June 13

ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Mass: 8:00am: Regina Konsis (Helen Wiesemann)
Mass: 10:30am: Betty Jenkins (Penny & Joanie)

Mass Servers:

Saturday 6/12 4:30pm

E/E Lyon

Sunday 6/13 8:00am

L/E Toole

Sunday 6/13 10:30am

D Gondry, Z Greene

Eucharistic Ministers for 6/12, 6/13

Saturday	4:30pm	Chernausky
	8:00am	
-	10:30am	

Lectors for the Month of June

Saturday	4:30pm	Lector Needed
Sunday	8:00am	Scott
		Hughes

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

Sunday, June 6
Corpus Christi Procession and Parish Picnic

Following 10:30am Mass

Evening Rosary: Sunday-Friday 6:00pm

Before 4:30pm Saturday Mass

ST. MARY'S SACRIFICIAL GIVING

May 30, 2010

Sunday Collection \$4,040.09 Thank You

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR SICK

Bree Aldridge, Kate Armon, Carol Anderson, Abigail Bartel, Kendra Beckley, Florence Britch, Michael Brosseau, Cheryl Burke, Tory Ceader, Betty Chesrown, Chris Clifford, Rachel Cogdill, Ron Cole, Rhonda Cook, Marie Cornwell, JKristi Cunningham, Donna Deck, Christine Delhaye, Sonna Delhaye, Jennie Faith, Margaret Garrison, Perry Garrison, Regina Hampton, Guy Harris, Edgar Herera, Mel Holycross, Cindy Huckleby, Mary Jordan, Ann Karcavich, Christine Karushis, Donna Langdon, Mollie Latoz, James Lawson, Martha Levin, Mindy Lutchka, Theresa Mackoviak, Carol Martin, James martin, Matthew Massman, Jerry McBride, Bernie McFetridge, Anna Milewski, Jaren Miller, Margaret Miller, Judy Moody, Larry Morales, James Murphy, Presley Ragen Mosier, Elizabeth Norilitis, Fred Pessky, Jamie Lee Phillips, Richard Polancyak, Timothy Polancyak, Ray Rach, Judy Rader, Sam Rader, Sue Ramert, Mary Rattonetti, Julia Reffett, Erick Rice, Dorothy Ridens, William Ridens, Trace Riley, Karen Rudd, Dorothy Schaffer, Barb Shanks, Joann Ray Sloger, Lucille Snyder, Patricia Sollars, Shapuras. Michael Spiering, Mary Sumila, Kirk Swanson, Cory Taylor, Edy A. Taylor, Mackenzie Tincher, Esther Timko, Marcy (Lutchka) Tincher, Lucille Valantas, Dolly Vanterepotte, Lillian Vasti, Tina Vaughn, Frank J. Vettorel Jr., Dorothy Virostek, Frank Virostek, Mary Vogel, Bob & Barbara Walblay, Ryan Walblay, Michael Wargo, Rita Wynn, Colleen Youhas, Gary Youhas, Johnny Youhas, Tom Yuhas, Julia Zedrick

Dear Priests, Deacons, Religious and Faithful of the Diocese of Peoria,

The Mass, of course, is our most important act of worship -- the very source and summit of all we do as a Church. A profound reverence for the Reserved Sacrament is also intrinsically related to the Eucharistic liturgy. The Reserved Sacrament must therefore be treated with the greatest possible respect, because at all times the Blessed Sacrament within that tabernacle, as in the Eucharistic Liturgy, is to be given that worship called *latria*, which is the adoration given to Almighty God. This intentional honor is incomparably greater than the reverence we give to sacramentals, sacred images, the Baptistry, the Holy Oils, or the Paschal Candle. The Sacrament is reserved not only so that the Eucharist can be brought to the dying and to those unable to attend Mass, but also as the heart and locus of a parish's prayer and devotion.

There is a kind of bundle of rituals in our Catholic tradition with which we surround the Tabernacle. As we enter or leave the church, we bless ourselves with holy water, we genuflect towards the Tabernacle, we prepare for Mass or give thanks after Mass, consciously in the presence of the Most Blessed Sacrament. At prayers and devotions, during the Liturgy of the Hours, in any private prayer which takes place in a Catholic Church, we truly pray before the Risen Christ substantially and really present in the Sacrament reserved in the Tabernacle.

These core Catholic convictions and their architectural ramifications have recently been reaffirmed by many Bishops in the United States. As bishop of this Diocese, I am also convinced that where we place the Tabernacle -- and how we ritually reverence the Reserved Sacrament -- is as important for the continuing Eucharistic catechesis as is all our preaching and teaching. With Jesus truly present in the Blessed Sacrament at the physical center of our places of worship, how can He not also more firmly become the center of our spiritual lives as well.

After consultation with my Presbyteral Council, I am therefore asking that those few parish churches and chapels where the tabernacle is not in the direct center at the back of the sanctuary, that these spaces be redesigned in such a way that the Reserved Sacrament would be placed at the center. In some cases, this change can be easily achieved, but given financial and design restraints, plans for redesign may be submitted to the Office of Divine Worship at any time during the next five years. Monastic communities whose chapels are open to the faithful as semi-public oratories may also request a dispensation from this general regulation according to the norms of their particular liturgical tradition. There may also be some very tiny chapels where a change could be impossible. These requests should be submitted in writing to my office. I would also like to remind everyone in our Diocese that at Mass, in accord with the General Instruction of the Roman Missal, the Tabernacle should only be reverenced at the beginning and end of the liturgy or when the Sacrament is being taken from or returned to the Tabernacle. At all other moments and movements in the liturgy it is the Altar of Sacrifice that is to be reverenced.

It is my conviction that Eucharistic Liturgy and Eucharistic devotion are never in competition but rather inform and strengthen our shared worship and reverence. May all in our Diocese grow in greater love and appreciation of the gift of the Eucharist.

Sincerely yours in Christ, Most Reverend Daniel R. Jenky, C.S.C. BISHOP OF PEORIA

Dave Chulski, representing **Diocesan Publications** (our bulletin supplier) will be at the parish soon. He will be renewing present advertisements and seeking new ones. If interested, please call the parish office. We feel this is an excellent service and that the sponsors get good coverage with their ads. THANKS TO YOU, AND DIOCESAN PUBLICATIONS, the bulletin is published weekly at no cost to the parish.

NURSES CORNER

Play Ground Safety from the American Academy of Pediatrics:

- The playground should have safety-tested mats or loose fill materials (shredded rubber, sand, wood chips or bark) maintained to a depth of at least nine inches. The protective surface should be installed at least 6 feet (more for swings and slides) in all directions from the equipment.
- Equipment should be carefully maintained. Open "s" hooks or protruding bolt ends can be hazardous.
- Swing seats should be make of soft materials such as rubber, plastic or canvas.
- Make sure children cannot reach any moving parts that might pinch or trap any body part.
- Never attach..or allow children to attach..ropes, jump ropes, leashes, or similar items to play equipment as they can strangle on these.
- Make sure metal slides are cool to prevent children's legs from getting burned.
- Parents should never purchase a home trampoline or allow children to use home trampolines.
- Parents should supervise children on play equipment to make sure they are safe.

Blood pressures n ext weekend

K of C ANNOUNCEMENTS

FISH FRY: Friday, June 11 from 5:30-7:00pm at the K of C Hall. Cost is \$7/Adults, \$3.50/children.

STEAK DINNER: Friday, June 18 from 6:00-8:00pm at the K of C Hall. Menu consists of charcoal grilled ribeye steak, cooked to order, baked potato, salad and Texas toast. Cost is \$12.

ALL YOU CAN EAT BREAKFAST: Sunday, June 20 from 8:00am-Noon. Eggs, bacon, sausage, pancakes, French toast, biscuits and gravy, fried potatoes, OJ, coffee and milk will be offered. Cost is \$6/Adults, \$3/children.

DIOCESAN ADA

Thanks to all who made a pledge to the Annual Diocesan Appeal. Currently, we have pledges of \$26,429.00 toward our goal of \$31,651.00 (84%) We have received pledge cards from 173 families (36% of our parish) leaving us \$5,222 to goal.

If you should find any error in the cook book, please notify us by June 14 so we can put out a correction sheet. Thank You.